

NORTH CAROLINA MEDICAL BOARD

George L. Saunders, III, MD President

Donald E. Jablonski, DO President-Elect

Janice E. Huff, MD Secretary/Treasurer

Pamela L. Blizzard
Paul S. Camnitz MD
William W. Foster, MD
Thomas R. Hill, MD
Thelma C. Lennon
John B. Lewis, Jr., LLB
Peggy Robinson, PA-C
Janelle A. Rhyne, MD
William A. Walker, MD

R. David Henderson Executive Director

1203 Front Street Raleigh, North Carolina 27609-7533

Mailing: P.O. Box 20007 laleigh, North Carolina 27619-0007

Telephone: (919) 326-1100 Fax: (919) 326-1131 Ernail: info@ncmedboard.org Web: www.ncmedboard.org August 14, 2009

Via Certified Mail - Return Receipt Requested

Raymond Joseph Oenbrink, D.O. 323 Leigh Rd. Tequesta, FL 33469

Dear Dr. Oenbrink:

The North Carolina Medical Board ("Board") notes that you failed to answer two questions on your application for a North Carolina medical license accurately. As a result, the Board has decided to issue you this public letter of concern.

Specifically, you were asked whether you were aware of any complaint or investigation, past or present, regarding you by any professional licensing board? You answered the question in the negative when, in fact, a complaint was filed against you with the Florida Osteopathic Board. Although the complaint did not lead to disciplinary action against you by the Florida Board, there was a complaint filed nonetheless. Also, you were asked whether any action, such as a denial of privileges, had ever been taken against you by a health care institution, such as a hospital. Again, you answered in the negative when, in fact, a Florida hospital did deny you certain privileges when you switched your practice from an emergency room practice to family practice. The Board notes that you did appeal this denial and most privileges, except for intubations, were granted to you. Nonetheless, the Board believes this question should have been answered in the affirmative.

This public letter of concern shall become a public record within the meaning of Chapter 132 of the North Carolina General Statutes and shall be subject to public inspection and dissemination pursuant to the provisions thereof. Additionally, it will be reported to the Federation of State Medical Boards.

Saunden Mb

Sincerely,

George L. Saunders, III, M.D.

Board President

GLS/MJ/coh